
Racine UMC Newsletter 

401 East Main Street, Racine, MN 55967 

 

 

  

 
 
 

 
 
 

Grace and Peace in the name of Jesus Christ: 

If you have items you would like to be published in the newsletter, please contact 
our church secretary, Norma Kenning, by the 3rd Thursday of the preceding 
month by emailing your information to:  Racine UMC (rscumc@hmtel.com) Or by 
bringing your information to Norma during office hours (Thursdays, 5-7) 

 
 

 
 
 
 

The light of God remains to shine 
bright in the community of  
Racine only by your generous giving 
heart!  If you would like to donate  
a gift, you may send donations to  
the address above or deliver it in 
person during Sunday morning 
worship services. 
Thank you for your  
dedication and love! 

      October 2022   
 

 

 

Pastors’ notes…  

It’s Always Harvest Time ~ 
By Deborah Ann Belka 

 

Not just at harvest time, 
do we need to have a reason 
we can plant seeds of hope 
in and out of every season. 

 

We can reap souls to Jesus, 
no matter the time of year 

it doesn’t have to be Autumn 
harvest time is always here. 

 

Seeds of faith can be planted, 
into the hearts of everyone 

whether under snowy covers 

or the warm blanket of the sun. 
 

We can gather in the lost, 
bring back a wandering soul 
it needn’t be just in the Fall 

for the harvest God controls. 
 

It’s always harvest time, 
we don’t need to have a reason 
we can sow seeds of hope . . . 

in and out of every season! 
~~~~~~~ 

 
 

 

 

Worship:  
Sundays 

In Sanctuary at 8:30am 
& 

Racine UMC Facebook Page 
FM Radio 89.7 @8:30am 

Sunday’s 
 

Pastor Bridget Sheely 
Cell: 507-923-6247  

bridget@countrywidecarriers.com 
       

Racine UMC Office hours 
Thursdays 

5-7pm 
Office Phone: 507-378-4801  

 

https://poetrybydeborahann.wordpress.com/2022/09/01/its-always-harvest-time-2/
https://poetrybydeborahann.wordpress.com/author/theywhoseek/
mailto:bridget@countrywidecarriers.com


Calendar of Events 
(Subject to change and/or be added to as the need arises) 

October 2022 

         Sunday                      Monday              Tuesday              Wednesday            Thursday                Friday                 Saturday 

      1 
SPRC 
Meeting 
@Racine UMC 
11am 

2  
Worship 8:30 am

 
 

3 
Food Shelf 9-11am 

4 5 6 
Food Shelf 6-8pm 

7 8 

9 
Worship 8:30 am 

 

10 
Food Shelf 9-11am 

 

11 
Ad council 
Meeting 
6:30pm 

12 

 

13 
Food Shelf 6-8pm 

CLOTHING 
COLLECTION 
3-7pm 
@ Wykoff Commons 
(Drop off your 
donations and/or 
help sort clothing) 

14 
 
CLOTHING 
COLLECTION 
1-7pm 
@ Wykoff Commons 
(Drop off your 
donations and/or 
help sort clothing) 

 

15 

16 
Worship 8:30 am 

 

17 
Food Shelf 9-11am 

18 19 20 
Food Shelf 6-8pm 

21 22 
Wykoff 
community 
clothing drive 

And giveaway 

10-1:30pm 
23 
Worship 8:30 am 

 

24 
Food Shelf 9-11am 

25 26 27 
Food Shelf 6-8pm 

28 29 
Wykoff 
community 
clothing drive 

And giveaway 

10-1:30pm 

30 
Worship 8:30 am 

 

31 
Food Shelf 9-11am 

 

     Racine UMC Annual Halloween Pizza & Ice Cream party!  5-7pm 

    Everyone is invited to stop by and meet up with community friends as we 
          enjoy some fun, activities and yummy pizza and ice cream before going  

     out trick or treating or to see the all the community kids in their costumes!  
 



 OCTOBER EVENTS  

 

Wykoff Community 
Clothing Drive 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

WYKOFF COMMONS 
(Former School Building, 201 W. Bartlett Street) 

Saturday, Oct. 22 & Saturday, Oct. 29 

10:00 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. 

 
CLOTHING COLLECTION 

To prepare for the clothing  

drive will be: 
Thursday, Oct. 13 

3:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. 

Friday, Oct. 14 

1:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. 

Wykoff Commons 

Clothing pickup also available  

Call 507-346-1056  

 

We need many volunteers to  

organize  

The donated items! 

If you are interested,  

and  

can share some 

Time with us please be at 

The commons at the above 

Day and time on the 13th and/or 14th 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

   From Our Bishop: 
 
 
 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

The Joyful Journey: Theology, scripture, and the continuing UMC 

Bishop David Bard September 07, 2022 

We are not yet through the COVID pandemic. People are still getting sick, and some 
are dying, but we seem to be doing much better. Vaccines for the omicron variant of 
the coronavirus are becoming available. We have learned that taking precautions 
allows us to participate in many of our regular routines. Some events that had been 
postponed or cancelled for the past two years are back. 
 
In 2020, I was scheduled to lead a tour of United Methodists to the Passion Play in 
Oberammergau, Germany. The Passion Play takes place every 10 years, and has been 
so performed once every decade since the 1630s, with a couple of exceptions. In 

2020 and 2021, the play was postponed. Finally in August we went. It was a marvelous experience, one which I continue 
to process and about which I plan to write more in upcoming blogs. Yet even in Germany, denominational tensions 
made their presence felt. 
 
While in Europe, I received a text message from Rev. Adam Hamilton at Church of the Resurrection in the Kansas City 
area. He received a phone message from a Michigan United Methodist who said she attended the Wesleyan Covenant 
Association (WCA) presentation at the Michigan Annual Conference and that she was told there that Bishop Bard 
endorses a theology very different from the current theology of The United Methodist Church. She was convinced that 
this different theology is the future of the UMC. Rev. Hamilton asked me about this, and I shared the story, as it was not 
the first time I had confronted it. 
 
One local church in Michigan made a presentation at the WCA gathering that took place during the Michigan Annual 
Conference. Church leaders were sharing their discernment process about whether or not to disaffiliate. During their 
process, they had invited me to meet with their discernment group and I was happy to do so. The end result of their 
work was a lengthy report to the congregation that included notes about who they had consulted and their views of the 
future theology of The United Methodist Church. I had not been asked about that “theology” in my conversations with 
the discernment committee. I was given an opportunity to review the report, which I did. Given that the conclusion was 
the church would likely leave the UMC, I did not offer a point-by-point criticism of the report’s characterization of this 
future UMC theology, though I had a number of objections. When I first heard that this “new theology” was being 
attributed to me, I contacted the church and was assured that no such statement about my personal theology was made 
at the WCA presentation. I further asked them to clarify that a review of a document does not entail agreement with its 
contents. 
 
I know this story comes from the other conference where I am bishop, but I thought it 
important to share as the issues it illustrates are not conference-specific. Sharing this story 
allows me to be clear about the theology that I believe will guide the future United 
Methodist Church: Our theology will be anchored in our historic statements, The Articles of 
Religion, and the Confession of Faith, along with John Wesley’s sermons and Notes on the 
New Testament. I would invite your attention to the Doctrinal Standards section of “The 
Book of Discipline.” Included in our standards are statements about scripture that will remain our grounding. We believe 

https://www.minnesotaumc.org/authordetail/899045


that the scriptures contain all that is necessary for salvation, that they reveal “the Word of God so far as it is necessary 
for our salvation.” Further, scripture is “the primary source and criterion for Christian doctrine.” Scripture is the inspired 
word of God. 
 
Also included in our statements are affirmations of the trinitarian nature of God, traditionally phrased as God, Father, 
Son, and Holy Spirit. Along with that affirmation is the affirmation that Jesus Christ is the second person of the Trinity. 
 
I share these in particular because there is currently a lot of chatter online and in various publications that questions 
whether the future United Methodist Church will be anchored in these historic statements, and that includes chatter 
attributing to me views that I do not hold. The statements I have shared about the inspiration of scripture and that it 
contains all that is necessary for our salvation, and about the Triune God, are my own affirmations. 
 
Let me also call attention to another part of our doctrinal material in “The Book of Discipline”—“Our theological task.” 
“Theology is our effort to reflect upon God’s gracious action in our lives…The theological task, though related to the 
Church’s doctrinal expressions, serves a different function. Our doctrinal affirmations assist us in the discernment of 
Christian truth in ever-changing contexts. Our theological task includes the testing, renewal, elaboration, and application 
of our doctrinal perspective in carrying out our calling ‘to spread scriptural holiness over these lands.’” 
  
As United Methodists, we are anchored in our doctrinal heritage, and offered room to think creatively about that 
heritage. Sometimes such creative thinking extends to the limits of what we will finally find acceptable. Some 
theologians will make statements that we think go too far. What I see happening at times is that the most far-out 
statements are used to characterize what “the new theology” of United Methodism will be. I don’t think that helpful, 
fair, or accurate. 
 
Perhaps our theological task is like jazz. You begin with a tune, and that tune anchors everything that the ensemble will 
be playing. Yet if you’ve ever listened to what John Coltrane does with the song “My Favorite Things,” there are times 
when the tune seems to get lost, only to re-emerge later on. Some theology will strike the wrong notes. It does not 
mean we’ve changed the tune. It only means we’ve discovered limits, beyond which the tune really cannot be called the 
same one. To affirm that scripture is inspired leaves lots of room for various theological descriptions of the process of 
inspiration. To say that God is Triune leaves plenty of room for people to work with what it means for one God to be 
three “persons.” It leaves room for exploration of how the human Jesus is also God incarnate. 
 
Other bishops are also responding to questions of theology, and I invite you to listen to the responses by Bishop Julius 
Trimble of the Indiana Conference, Bishop Cynthia Fierro Harvey of the Louisiana Conference, and Bishop Thomas 
Bickerton of the New York Episcopal Area, who spoke during the opening session of the most recent Council of Bishops 
meeting. 
 
Finally, allow me to say a brief word about the recent Judicial Council decision regarding paragraph 2548.2 of “The Book 
of Discipline.” Some have written, asking for the Minnesota Conference to consider this as an alternative to paragraph 
2553 for church disaffiliation. In decision 1449, the Judicial Council has ruled that “the process in ¶2548.2 may not be 
used as a pathway for local churches to disaffiliate from The United Methodist Church.” I know this is a disappointment 
to some of you. I had worked with a small group of bishops to explore the possibilities of using the paragraph prior to 
the request for a Judicial Council decision. This path is not an option, meaning the road ahead will remain bumpy. 
 
Now, back to my recent trip to Europe: We made it to Oberammergau, Germany, and also visited a few other cities in 
Austria, Germany, and the Czech Republic. We toured some absolutely beautiful churches, including the church where 
Bach was the organist. Along the way, we were reminded of some of the wars fought in Europe, many rooted in religious 
differences. I learned a new word: “defenestration,” which refers to the act of throwing someone out a window. It was 
something that happened as part of the religious wars in Europe. An act of defenestration, rooted in part in religious 
differences, was at the root of the Thirty Years War, one of the deadliest and most destructive wars in European history. 
 
This is a difficult time in the life of The United Methodist Church. Even traveling to Europe did not provide a break from 
our denominational tensions. In the midst of it all, I will offer my best effort to be clear, direct, fair, and gracious, 

https://www.facebook.com/watch/?v=553827813205227
https://www.facebook.com/watch/?v=553827813205227
https://www.instagram.com/p/Ch20K0mufB6/
https://www.facebook.com/umcbishops/videos/3382516605393126
https://www.facebook.com/umcbishops/videos/3382516605393126


knowing that graciousness is often in the eye of the beholder. I will also take some comfort in the fact that at least we 
are not throwing people out of windows. I’m on this bumpy, joyful journey with you.    

LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS 

 

Racine UMC has many opportunities for volunteer work! 
Sunday School Teachers (need a few people “men and women” to sign up and teach our young disciples, we are a 

safe sanctuary participate which means we always need 2 adults in the classroom.  The weekly lesson plan is put 
together by Pastor and ready for you to step in and lead.  If you would like to volunteer sign up at the volunteer board 
displayed at church or contact Pastor Bridget) 

 
Food Shelf volunteers:  Food shelf is open on Mondays 9-11am and on Thursdays 6-8pm  

volunteers to take on a supervised shift. 
 

Looking for volunteers to be on a call list to help unload product when delivers 
(If you are interested in helping serve our food shelf please sign up at our volunteer board displayed  

at church or contact Tracy Hoover) 
 

Annual Halloween Pizza & Ice Cream event:  Step right up!  Don’t be shy!  Your participation is a great 

blessing!!!!  This has been a fantastic community event in Racine for several years!!!  If you have any ideas for 
this year’s spooktacular Halloween event, we need to hear from you!  Idea’s that have been brought forward 
so fare are: 

 
ALL GREAT IDEAS BUT WE NEED VOLUNTEERS 
TO MAKE THIS ANOTHER  SUCCESSFUL EVENT!  
 

To be a part of the planning, 
organizing, participating and/or clean up 
contact on of our counsel members. 

                  Steve Wesenberg 
                     Robin Vrieze 
          Haunted House             Tracy Hoover 
                       Daryl Clark 
                                    Pastor Bridget 

The next meeting to discuss ideas will be at our council meeting 
on October 11th.         

                                                            



 



 

 

RACINE  
UNITED METHODIST 

CHURCH 

401 E. Main St. 

P.O. Box 127 

Racine, MN 55967 

Phone: 

507-378-4801 

E-Mail: 

rscumc@hmtel.com 
 

Our mission is  

to make disciples  

of Jesus Christ for  

the transformation  

of the world 
 

Sunday Morning Schedule 

8:30 am in person 

Online  

Radio 89.7 FM 

Church Website 

https://www.umcracinemn.org 

         2022               
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